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As we enter the Year of the Rabbit, may | take this opportunity
to wish you a happy, healthy and prosperous New Year!

Last year was a special year to the VIC. We organised a
range of celebratory events to commemorate the 40th
Anniversary of the VTC together with our stakeholders.
Among them, the Future Skills Community Event which took
place last month at the Hong Kong Convention and Exhibition
Centre brought to the public the many innovative projects and
fruitful learning outcomes of VTC students, showcasing the
value of Vocational and Professional Education and Training
(VPET) and skills excellence. With the sponsorship and
support from the Education Bureau, the event was well
participated and has received encouraging response. |
would like to take this opportunity to thank our friends and
stakeholders for their support and participation in our various
events.

The VTC has been committed to providing young people with
diverse opportunities to unleash their potential. We also
encourage our students to participate in international
competitions to broaden their horizons and hone their skills,
and the results have been encouraging. We are most
delighted to share the good news that in the recent
WorldSkills Competition 2022 Special Edition, Team Hong
Kong, including many VTC students and graduates, has
achieved the best-ever results, bringing home one Gold
Medal and 12 Medallions for Excellence. Among the
record-breaking achievements, our HKDI design graduate —
Ms LEUNG Ka-yu—won the first-ever Gold Medal in the
Visual Merchandising trade, further testifying to the globally-
benchmarked skills levels of Hong Kong competitors.

Young people are the pillars of our future. The Government
has recently released the Youth Development Blueprint,
putting forward a series of measures to support youth
development with a vision to nurturing a new generation of
young people with an affection for our country and Hong
Kong and equipped with global perspective, an aspiring
mind-set and positive thinking. Among them, the Government
will continue to, through the strategy of fostering industry
-institution collaboration and diversified development,
promote VPET as a pathway parallel to conventional
academic education, providing diversified learning and
employment opportunities for young people. As a major
VPET provider in Hong Kong, the VTIC has been providing
quality and relevant VPET programmes to help young people
develop their strengths and realise their dreams. Our Higher
Diploma and Bachelor Degree graduates have been enjoying
promising career prospects with an average employment rate
at 90% and 95% respectively. Last year, over 16,000
graduates were conferred with awards ranging from Bachelor
Degree to Higher Diploma, Diploma and Certificate. |
sincerely wish them the best opportunities to apply what they
have learnt to contribute to society, whatever progression
pathways they choose, be it further studies or career
development.

Looking forward, we will further strengthen our collaboration
with various sectors to open up more learning and
development opportunities for our staff and students. We
are setting up our first physical presence in Shenzhen to
provide support for various staff and student exchange
programmes in the Mainland, and to deepen our cooperation
with partners in the country, particularly the Guangdong-
Hong HKong-Macao Greater Bay Area, furthering the
development of VPET in Hong Kong and in the Region.



